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Conclusion

The Newland Sierra Project is both unready for reality and problematic for the County.
That is why CNPSSD supports the No Project Alternative and no General Plan Amendment on
this version of the Project and advocates that the DEIR go back for a thorough rewrite and
recirculation if the Project proponents are serious about building anything in the Merriam
Mountains.

The general problem with solar power at this time is that it cannot be an afterthought to
building design, any more than carbon mitigation can be. It is totally reasonable and laudable to
install solar panels on every building in a development, but if these panels are to be anything
more than expensive decorations. the development needs to be designed to maximize solar power
from the streets, parcel lines, house designs and street tree palette up. That's just the way solar
power works: it's not as versatile as fossil fuels, which is why we've generally avoided using it
until climate change now forces us to do it or else. Similarly, the market for carbon offsets is
much more complicated than the writers of the DEIR appear to know. Carbon offsets are a
worthwhile investment, but it needs its own plan and analysis. not just a few lines of high-
sounding and unworkable mitigations. Unfortunately, the existing design is just another
subdivision, with solar added as an afterthought in an attempt to gain regulatory approval.

The Project site can be charitably described as suboptimal for a large development. This
is not just about solar panels, it is about traffic jams, fire, and the destruction of a large area of O-7-28
valuable wildlands, all mixed into one unending mess for the County to deal with in perpetuity.

There are good scientific and managerial reasons to leave this site undeveloped. From
the conservation perspective, large blocks of wildlands are better able to support working
ecosystems, and having these large blocks connected to each other via wildlife corridors enables
organisms to move and adapt as they need.

The same is true for human habitats. It is cheaper, easier, and healthier to have people
clustered, so that they can walk to the grocery store instead of getting on the freeway, so that
specialty businesses and arts districts have the people to support them. Newland Sierra is the
exact opposite of this: people will have to drive, and drive, and drive, for everything they need
except perhaps a place to sleep, get gas, and walk their dogs. Fragmented, leapirog
developments like Newland Sierra cause more problems than they solve, and the County was
right to avoid them in the 2011 General Plan update. We urge the County to not amend the plan
to favor Newland Sierra.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the FCI GPA. If you have any questions,
comments, or concerns, please contact Frank Landis at 310-883-8569 (cell) or
conservation(@cnpssd.org. Please keep us informed of all future announcements, meetings, and
documents related to this project.

Sincerely,
4 Y.
o7 FRAKL sty
Frank Landis, PhD (Botany)
Conservation Chair,
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